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President’s Message 
	
	
	
	
	
As	summer	begins	to	fade,	children	get	ready	for	a	new	school	session,	and	our	Club	is	looking	
forward	to	starting	up	our	regular	general	membership	meetings.		We	are	just	about	on	the	same	
schedule	as	the	school	systems,			September	to	May	with	a	break	in	December.						
As	I	look	back	at	the	summer	I	cannot	help	but	appreciate	all	of	our	members	and	the	outstanding	
volunteerism	they	exhibit.				Over	the	summer	more	than	half	of	our	members,	approximately	40,	
including	several	new	faces	have	been	participating	in	projects	by	preparing	back	packs	for	the	
Special	State	Project,	Emmanuel	Cancer	Foundation,	collecting,	sorting	and	packing	back	to	school	
supplies	for	social	services,	promoting	our	Club	at	National	Night	Out	in	Rockaway	and	at	the	Denville	
Farmers’	Market,	and	assisting	with	the	upcoming	the	Joey	Bella	Tricky	Tray	fundraiser.			I	was	
overwhelmed	with	pride	when	I	looked	around	the	room	one	Saturday	to	see	ten	club	women	busy	
making	raffle	baskets	for	the	tricky	tray	event.			They	were	productive	and	working	hard	but	every	
one	of	them	had	a	big	smile	on	their	face,	there	was	laughter	in	the	room.		Obviously	we	enjoy	
helping	others!	
Hundreds	of	club	member	hours	are	spent	every	year	volunteering	in	our	communities.				This	is	our	
Club’s	mission	to	“support	both	organizations	and	individuals	in	need	by	contributing	either	time,	
monetary	or	in-kind	donations,		”	Winston	Churchill	said,	“you	make	a	living	by	what	you	get.		You	
make	a	life	by	what	you	give.”					I	think	each	one	of	our	fifty	seven	members	believe	this	and	we	will	
continue	to	try	to	make	a	difference	in	our	communities,	one	project	at	a	time.				
Your	Executive	Board	met	recently	and	have	a	number	of	fundraising	and	project	ideas	to	introduce	
to	you	for	the	upcoming	year.		In	September,	we	will	again	participate	in	the	Operation	Christmas	
Stocking	project	to	help	support	our	troops.					I	look	forward	to	seeing	you	at	one	of	the	in-person	
meetings	on	the	evening	of	September	12th	or	on	the	afternoon	of	September	13th.			
Yours	in	federation	friendship,	
Janet	
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Shop	Rite	‘Cash	for	Causes’	
Fundraiser	
		
In	September	I	will	be	taking	orders	for	
Shop	Rite	Gift	Cards	through	their	'Cash	for	
Causes'	program	offered	to	non-
profits.		Last	year	this	fundraiser	proved	
very	profitable	for	accruing	funds	to	help	
cover	our	budget	so	we	plan	to	offer	it	a	
few	times	this	club	year.		It	was	simple	and	
easy	to	run	and	it's	time	to	do	it	again!			
	

  Calendar of Events		
�Sept.	9TH	–	Friday	-	6:00	P.M. 
		Joey	Bella	Memorial	Fund		Tricky	Tray																							
		Gardner	Field,	Denville		
�Sept.	10TH		-	Saturday-	5:30	P.M.	 
		Joey	Bella’s	Band,	Beer	and	Beef	Steak	Dinner			
 Gardner	Field,	Denville 
�Sept.	12TH		-Monday	6:30	P.M. 
		Woman’s	Club	Evening	Meeting																											
		Denville	Community		Church			
�Sept.	12TH		thru	17th	–	Monday	thru	Saturday	
		Dining	to	Donate-	Brick	46																										
�Sept.	13TH		-Tuesday	2:30	P.M.	 
		Woman’s	Club	Day	Meeting	-	American	Legion	
�Sept.	14TH		-	Wednesday	6:00	P.M. 
		Highland	District	Council	Meeting				
		�Sept.	19TH		-	Monday		7:00	P.M. 
			Eve		Book	Club		at	Ann	Weissenburger’s	Home																										
		Parsipanny	-Troy-Hills	Rescue	&	Recovery	Building	
�Sept.	22nd		-	Thursday-	2:00	P.M. 
			Day	Book	Club	at	Arline	Scholder’s	Home			
�October	6th	-9th		-Thursday-Sunday	 
		GFWC	Middle	Atlantic		Region	Conference		
		Albany,	NY	
		�October	7th	&	8th		-	Friday	&	Saturday	(see	pg18) 
		The	Morristown	Book	Festival		
		Mayo	Performance	Center						
	�October	10th		-Monday	6:30	P.M.	
		Woman’s	Club	Evening	Meeting																											
		Denville	Community		Church			
�October		11th			-Tuesday	2:30	P.M.	 
		Woman’s	Club	Day	Meeting	-	American	Legion	
�October	15TH-	22nd	–Saturday-Saturday 
		Annual	Walk-a-thon	
�October	24th-	Monday	 
		NJSFWC	Fall	Conference																												
		Battleground	County	Club,	Manalapan,	NJ	
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Shop	Rite	‘Cash	for	Causes’	
Fundraiser-Continued		
	Ask	your	family	members	who	shop	there	if	they	can	help	us	out	by	purchasing	a	
gift	card	to	do	their	own	grocery	shopping.		Most	shoppers	drop	$50.-100	bucks	at	
a	time	in	the	grocery	store	so	instead	of	charging	it	just	once	or	twice	they	will	
indirectly	be	making	a	small	donation	to	our	club.	

																						
Shop	Rite	gives	back	5%	of	the	total	Gift	Card	purchased	but	the	only	drawback	is	that	the	minimum	
order	has	to	be	for	$1000.	worth	of	cards.	(The	Scrip	RAISERIGHT	profit	on	Shop	Rite	cards	is	only	4%	
and	we	have	to	pay	a	shipping	fee	too.)	
		
	
If	you	plan	to	make	donations	to	the	food	pantries	in	this	area	they	are	happy	to	accept	Shop	Rite	gift	
cards	in	any	denominations.	
		
	
	
You	can	order	Shop	Rite	cards	in	these	denominations:	$10.,	$20,	$25.,	$50.,	$100.	
		
All	check	payments	must	be	made	out	to		
	
	
our	club,	GFWC	Woman's	Club	of	Denville-Rockaway.	
		
Please	email	me	directly	at		karen.lazur@gmail.com			with	the	number	of	cards	and	the	
denominations	you	would	like	to	purchase.			You	can	bring	your	checks	to	the	September	meetings	or	
mail	them	to	me	or	even	venmo	me.		@Karen-Lazur					
		
Here	is	my	address:		
Karen	Lazur			
10	Mount	Pleasant	Ave,	Apt	J-304	
Dover,	NJ		07801		
		
The	final	day	for	placing	your	Shop	Rite	gift	card	order	is	Friday,	September	16,	2022	and	I	will	get	
the	cards	to	you	before	the	end	of	September.	
		
Thanks	everyone	for	your	participation.	
Karen	Lazur	
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August	Events	
August	2nd	Tuesday		6:00	PM	National	Night	Out-Firemen’s	Field				

	
Paula	Bass,	Nancy	Fitch	and	I		represented	the	club	at	
the	Rockaway	Borough	National	Night	Out		
National	Night	Out	is	an	annual	community-building	
campaign	that	promotes	strong	police-community	
partnerships	and	neighborhood	camaraderie	to	make	
our	neighborhoods	safer,	more	caring	places	to	live	and	
work.		In	NJ	the	event	is	held	the	first	Tuesday	in	August	
in	over	100	cities/towns.		
	
																																																																																																																																							
																																																																																																																						

(L-R)	Karen	Lazur,	Nancy	Fitch	and	Paula	Bass		
Our	club	participated	in	the	Rockaway	Borough	event.		We	were	given	space	under	a	tent	with	a	six	
foot	table	and	chairs.			
We	hung	our	club	banner	on	the	table	and	set	out	paper	and	markers	for	the	children	to	make	thank	
you	cards	for	the	Police	officers.			
We	also	had	bubbles	and	sidewalk	chalk	(left	over	from	Easter	collection)	as	give	aways	for	the		
kids.		We	had	club	trifolds	and	spoke	to	women	about	our	club.		There	was	lots	of	free	food,	live	
entertainment	and	many	other	non-profits	there	to	raise	awareness.			

	
At	the	end	of	the	evening	we	gave	the	Rockaway	Borough	
Police	an	envelope	with	30	cards	made	by	the	children.	
	
	
	
Karen	Lazur	
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August	Events	Continued	
August	14th	Sunday		Woman’s	Club	at	the	Denville	Farmer’s	Market			

	
Shradda,	Sheela,	Patti	and	I	ran	a	small	booth	at	the	Denville	
Farmer's	market	yesterday.	Flyers	were	distributed	to	
interested	patrons,	and	several	small	items	were	sold	as	part	
of	a	general	fundraiser	for	the	Special	State	Project.		
Val	Kenny	
	
	
(L-R)		Patti	Manton	and	Sheela	McGlone	

		Sheela	McGlone	and	a	customer	
	
August	15th	–	Monday	7:00PM-	Evening	Book	Discussion	–Ann	
Weissenburger’s	Home			
The	book	discussed	was	“Margrette’s	Harbor”	by	Eleanor	Morse	at	Ann	Weissenburger	Home.			Once	
again	Ann	led	a	wonderful	discussion	with	her	questions.		Next	Book	discussion	will	be			September	
19th	Monday	Evening	7:00	PM	at	Ann’s	Home.			The	Book	that	will	be	discussed	will	be		“Valentine”	
Written	by	Elizabeth	Wetmore.	Coincidental	National	Hispanice	Heritage	Month	is	commemorated	
from	September	15th	to	October	15th.			The	book	“Valentine”	deals	with	the	plight	of	Mexicans	in	the	
United	States,	our	nation.						
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	August	Events	Continued		
	
August	–	Back	to	School	Supplies	Collection		
for	Rockaway	and	Denville	Social	Services	
This	August	another	successful	gathering	of	Back	to	School	Supplies,	
by	our	Woman’s	Club	Members,	was	accomplished.		
Collections	in	Rockaway	were	set	up	at		Rockaway	Township	Library,	
Rockaway	Borough	Library	and	Fulton	Bank	through	August	6,	2022.			
Sorting	and	distribution	of	the	supplies	was	organized	at	the	United	
Methodist	Church	in	Rockaway.	In	Rockaway	distribution	of	the	
school	supplies	took	place	on	August	24th	from	5-8pm	

The	drop	off	sites	in	Denville	were	at	Provident	Bank,	Denville	Public	Library	and	Beignets	Donut	Shop	
through	August	23rd	2022.		In	Denville	distribution	of	the	School	Supplies	took	place	August	24th	at	
Denville	Township	Town	Hall.			Members	of	our	Club	helped	with	the	organization	of	the	supplies.				
                                                        

			 				 	
Denville	Town	Hall-some	Supplies																													Beignets																																									Beignets’	Collection			

	
	
August	26th	–	Friday	-		Woman’s	Equality	Day	

	Women’s	Equality	Banner	hung	in	Denvil le 	Town	Hall 	thanks	to	
Mayor	Tom	Andes. 	 	 	
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August	Events	Continued	
August	26th	–	Friday	-		Women’s	Equality	Day-Commemorating	the	
Ratification	of	the	19th	Amendment-	Woman’s	Right	to	Vote	

Women's	Equality	Day	is	celebrated	in	
the	United	States	on	August	26	to	
commemorate	the	1920	adoption	of	the	
Nineteenth	Amendment	to	the	United	
States	Constitution,	which	prohibits	the	
states	and	the	federal	government	from	
denying	the	right	to	vote	to	citizens	of	
the	United	States	on	the	basis	of	sex.	
In	honor	of	this	very	important	day	Susan	
Kleczynski			organized,		at	Hedden	Park,	
on	Friday,	August	26	at	11:30,	a	picnic.		
10	of	our	members	and	one	adorable	
dog,	Bob	Barker	enjoyed	each	other’s	
company.	We	discussed	how	the	US	
Congress	presented	a	Joint	Resolution	to	
vote	on	the	19th	Amendment	on	May	19th	
2019,	the	Amendment	not	ratified	by	the	
needed	36	states	‘til	August	26th	2020.	

L-R	Susan	Kleczynski	(seated)	young	friend,	Sheela	McGlone,	Pat	Bomus,	Ann	Weissenburger,	Mary	McAleer,	Janet	Walker,													
Karen	Lazur,	Ruth	Gimbel,	Kathy	Holland	and	Barbara	McCloskey	(seated)	Guess	who	is	Bob	Barker.			
We could not ask for better mild comfortable weather for our gathering.	 

		 						 	
L-R	Janet	W,	Susan	K.	&	Barbara	M.				States’	who	ratified	the	19th	Amendment		Janet	Walker’s	delicious	cupcakes.	
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September	is		
 

Remembering	9/11																																																																	                                                            
http://www.chiff.com/home_life/holiday/september-11.htm 

 
In	recent	years,	9/11	commemorations	have	been	placing	less	emphasis	on	the	
events	of	the	day,	and	focusing	more	on	the	natural	resilience	of	the	US	in	the	face	
of	utter	tragedy.	

To	that	end,	volunteering	has	markedly	increased	since	the	attack,	as	more	
Americans	take	part	in	community	service	in	a	positive	step	to	remember	those	lost	
on	9/11.	

The Tribute in Light reaches 
to 4 miles in the sky and can be 
seen from up to 30 miles away. 
 
In	New	York,	ongoing	focus	remains	on	One	World	Trade	Center	in	downtown	Manhattan,	the	tallest	building	
in	the	Western	hemisphere	at	1,776	feet.	The	single	skyscraper	replaces	the	iconic	Twin	Towers,	destroyed	on	
September	11,	2001	marking	the	first	ever	modern	attack	on	US	soil. 

Solemn	ceremonies	and	events	are	planned	every	year	to	mark	the	day,	considered	one	of	the	darkest	in	
America's	history	on	a	par	with	the	attack	on	Pearl	Harbor.	

Traditional	9/11	Events	in	NYC	happening	in	2021	
•	As	always,	the	anniversary	of	9/11	in	New	York	City	will	be	marked	at	Ground	Zero	with	four	moments	of	
silence	--	to	observe	the	times	when	each	plane	hit	and	each	tower	fell,	beginning	at	8:46	am.	Family	members	
of	all	9/11	victims	are	always	invited	to	attend.	

•	Nearby	St.	Paul's	Chapel	traditionally	hosts	morning	bell	services	followed	by	Prayers	for	Peace	and	ringing	of	
the	Bell	of	Hope	in	remembrance	of	9/11.	

•	"The	Tribute	in	Light"		Comprised	of	44	7,000-watt	xenon	light	bulbs	arranged	into	two	48-foot	squares	in	the	
shape	of	the	twin	towers,	the	tribute	in	light	is	located	at	West	and	Morris	Streets	in	Lower	Manhattan.	Each	
year,	the	lights	are	lit	at	sunset	on	9/11	and	burn	brightly	until	sunrise	on	September	12	

Seeing	the	9/11	Memorial	&	Museum	
The	National	9/11	Memorial	was	dedicated	on	September	11,	2011	on	the	10th	anniversary	of	the	9/11	attacks	
in	a	ceremony	for	victims'	families.	The	following	day,	it	opened	to	the	public	on	September	12,	2011	and	
remains	open	for	visitors	with	advance	passes.	
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September	is-	Continued		
Classical	Music	Month	

CLASSICAL	MUSIC	IN	YOUR	BACKYARD	

The	MacDowell	Recital		will	be	Sundays	at	3	p.m.	at	The	Oaks,	19	Pocono	Road,	Denville,	
NJ	07834.	For	more	information	on	MacDowell,	please	visit 
https://mtnlakes.org/Community/macdowell/cal.php	and		

Calendar	of	Events																																																																																																																									
2022-2023	Recital	Series																																																																																																																					
Oct	2,	2022				Itay	Goren,	piano	solo	works		I																																																																							
Nov	6,	2022				Atwater	&	Reed,	vocalists																																																																	
Dec	11,	2022		Andy	&	Kelly	Lin,	Korean	erhu,	viola	and	piano																																																								
Jan	8,	2023				Hobart	Piano	Trio			violinist	Kathleen	Butler-Hopkins	and	Hobart	Trio																									
Feb	5,	2023	Robert	Radliff,	violin	and	ensemble	 																																																							

Mar	5,	2023	 Madison	String	Quartet																																																																																																				
Apr	2,	2023	 Mikhail	Kuchuk,	Violin	 																																																																																																		
May	7,	2023	 Keith	Calmes,	guitar	 	

																																																																																																																																											
NATIONAL	BLOOD	CANCER	AWARENESS	MONTH	

https://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-blood-cancer-awareness-month-september/	
 

 During	September,	National	Blood	Cancer	Awareness	Month	sheds	light	
on	the	cancers	that	affect	the	blood	and	lymphatic	systems.	

The	observance	focuses	its	attention	on	all	blood	cancers,	including	
leukemia,	lymphoma,	multiple	myeloma,	and	myelodysplastic	syndromes.	
By	raising	awareness,	the	goal	is	to	inform	the	public	about	the	causes	of	
blood	cancers,	how	to	identify	the	symptoms,	available	treatments,	and	
progress	made	through	research.	
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September	is-	Continued		
NATIONAL	RICE	MONTH					https://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-rice-month-september/	

 
Throughout	the	entire	month	of	September.	With	over	40,000	kinds	that	grow	
on	every	continent,	except	in	Antarctica,	we	have	30	days	to	discover	as	many	
varieties	as	possible.	Rice	is	the	oldest	known	food	still	consumed	today.	Rice	

was	first	grown	about	130	million	years	ago	in	the	south-eastern	part	of	
Asia.		Rice	is	the	second-highest	grain	produced	worldwide	after	maize	(corn).	
Nearly	85%	of	rice	consumed	in	the	U.S.	is	grown	domestically	in	six	states:	
Arkansas,	California,	Louisiana,	Mississippi,	Missouri,	and	Texas.	Rice	is	a	

complex	carb,	low	in	fat,	making	it	very	healthy	to	eat!																																																																																																
There	are	four	types	of	rice	and	each	is	different	from	one	another: 

• White	rice	is	the	most	common	and	the	inferior	rice	of	the	four.	So,	unlike	other	rice	varieties,	white	rice	has	
few	nutrients,	making	it	the	least	healthy.	

• Brown	rice	is	whole	grain	rice	rich	in	thiamine,	iron,	and	zinc.	Because	of	this,	brown	rice	has	a	chewy	texture	
and	gives	a	fuller	feeling	after	eating.	

• Black	rice	full	of	rich	nutty,	earthy	flavors.	Interestingly,	scientists	classify	black	rice	as	a	different	species	from	
white	and	brown	rice.	On	a	nutritional	level,	black	rice	is	an	excellent	choice	for	diabetics,	as	it	has	a	very	low	
glycemic	index.	

• Red	rice	is	similar	to	black	rice	on	the	nutrient	scale,	except	it	provides	more	antioxidants	to	the	body.	The	
antioxidants	found	in	red	rice	attribute	to	the	rich	red	color	of	the	rice.																																																																									
(In	honor	of	my	son	who	eats	rice	3	times	a	day)	

WHOLE GRAINS MONTH https://nationaldaycalendar.com/whole-grains-month-september/	

	Throughout	September,	Whole	Grains	Month	promotes	the	benefits	and	
flavors	of	whole	grains	in	a	healthy	diet.	

Whole	grains	include	the	entire	seed	of	a	plant.	A	grain	seed	is	composed	of	
three	parts.	

• Bran	–	The	outer	shell	of	a	seed	or	kernel	is	hard	and	contains	important	minerals,	antioxidants,	and	fiber.	
• Endosperm	–	The	next	layer	of	a	seed	or	kernel	(or	the	middle	layer)	contains	most	of	the	carbohydrates	found	

in	grains.	
• Germ	–	The	center	layer	provides	vitamins,	minerals,	and	necessary	protein.	

Whole	grains	are	a	vital	part	of	a	healthy	diet.	Not	only	do	whole	grains	help	reduce	heart	disease	and	
diabetes,	but	it	also	helps	improve	bowel	health.																																																																																
A	few	kinds	of	whole	grains	to	start	incorporating	in	your	diet	include:	Oat,	Rice,	Quinoa,	Buckwheat	&	Bulgar	
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August	Events	Continued	
Tricky	Tray	Baskets	in	Progress	With	Help	From	Our	Members	

The	day	of	the	Tricky	Tray	Event,	to	benefit	the	Joey	Bella	
Memorial	Fund,	is	fast	approaching.			Susan	Richardson,	with	
daughter,	Cory,	are	leading	the	enormous	annual	task,	once	
again,	of	creating	the	vast	amount	of	beautifully	assembled	
baskets	to	be	auctioned	off	at	the	Joey	Bella	Tricky	Tray,	that	is	
scheduled	for	Friday	night,	September	9th,	at	6:00	PM	at	
Gardner	Field,	in	Denville.			This	year	a	space	in	the	area	of	the	
former	Food	Town	shopping	strip	was	allotted	to	assemble	the	
Tricky	Tray	Baskets	(instead	of	in	Susan’s	Home	where	Tricky	
Tray	baskets	have	been	assembled	for	over	30	years	in	the	
months	before	the	event).		

Number	of	baskets	in	new	space																	
A	large	number	of	our	Woman’s	Club	members	have	volunteered,	through	the	last	several	weeks,	(as	
in	the	years	prior)	to	help	in	the	assembling	of		these	baskets.			And	there	are	plenty	more	baskets	be	
assembled.				
Many	items	have	been	donated,	from	businesses	as	well	as	from	our	members,	to	be	placed	in	these	
baskets.		See	following	page	for	info	on	both	Joey	Bella	Memorial	Fund	events,	the	Tricky	Tray	and	
the	Band	Beer	Beefsteak	Dinner.		Now	back	to	work	ladies.					

				 				 								
Susan	Richardson																					(L-R)		Kathy	Holland	and	Sheela	McGlone		Kathy	Holland	(proficient	shrink	wrapper)	
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There	are	no	advanced	Tricky	Tray	Tickets.	$15	per	person	at	door.			*		If	anyone	has	any	"new"	items	
to	donate	for	the	Tricky	Tray	they	can	call	Susan	Richardson	at	201-826-6506				See	page	16	
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Bring your family and friends to our 
Dining to Donate 
fundraiser at 

 

 
68 Route 46 East, Rockaway, NJ 

 
Six days of dining – lunch OR dinner!! 

DINE-IN AND TAKE OUT!!! (NOT DELIVERY) 
 

MONDAY-SATURDAY – SEPTEMBER 12TH – 17TH, 2022 
(Monday – Thursday, 2 PM to 9 PM Friday - Saturday, 11:30 AM to 10 PM) 

 
**FLYER MUST BE PRESENTED TO YOUR SERVER** 

 
Brick 46 will donate 20% of the receipts to the GFWC Special State Project, the Emmanuel 

Cancer Foundation! 
 

ECF provides housing and other services to families of children being treated for cancer 
 

If you have any questions, please contact Val Kenny at 201-486-3431  
or email gfwcdenrock@gmail.com 

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!  

Sponsored by the GFWC Women’s club of Denville/Rockaway.  
 

The GFWC Women’s club of Denville/Rockaway, founded  in 1932, is a non-profit community service organization, dedicated to making a 
difference in the lives of others, one project at a time.   

 
 

Don’t forget to make copies of this flyer for your friends!! 
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GFWC	FEDERATION	NEWS	CORNER																																												
                                             NJSFWC 125 years 
			

HIGHLAND	DISTRICT	MEETING			COUNCIL	MEETING	–	WEDNESDAY-	September	14th	-6:00	PM	

Parsippany	Troy-Hills	Rescue	&	Recovery	Building			1000	Centerton	Strt.		Parsippany				

	

GFWC	MIDDLE	ATLANTIC	REGION	CONFERENCE-	THURSDAY-SUNDAY	-	OCTOBER	6TH-	9TH							
ALBANY	NY	

	

NJSFWC	FALL	CONFERENCE	–	MONDAY-	OCTOBER	24TH	

Battleground	Country	Club,	Manalapan,	NJ	
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																																																														COLLECTION FOR 	
                                 
                   Rockaway Food Pantry  
 
              Presbyterian Church, 35 Church St., Rockaway 
 
 
 
This small pantry serves approximately 300 families a year.  Donations recently have 
been very low... 
 
Right now we're low on peanut butter, tuna, canned vegetables, pasta, macaroni & 
cheese, coffee and tea. Of course, all non-perishable items are welcome.  
 
Paper goods are a constant need too- paper towels and toilet paper. Also shampoo, 
toothpaste, soap, laundry detergents. 
 
Donations can be dropped off:  
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 9:30-12:30. And  
Tuesday 4-6 pm.  
Go around back door by cemetery.  
If you make a donation, estimate the cost and send to Pat 
Bomus  at bomusp@msn.com who will put together a report for this project 
 
If someone prefers to make a monetary donation, they can make check payable to: 
Rockaway Food Closet 
35 Church St 
Rockaway, NJ. 07866 
 

Pat	Bomus	
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																	Ukrainian	American	Cultural	Center	of	New	Jersey	

															60	North	Jefferson	Road	
																													Whippany,	NJ	07981 

	
https://uaccnj.org/																										Tel	no.	973	585	7175	
	

	

At	this	time,	we	will	ONLY	be	accepting	aid	deemed	to	be	most	critical:	military	and	medical	items.	
We	have	created	an	Amazon	wish	list,	which	contains	these	high-priority	items	that	Ukraine	needs	at	
this	time.	When	ordering	items	on	Amazon,	please	use	the	UACCNJ	address	as	the	destination.									
(Go	to	the	website	to	connect	to	UACCNJ	Amazon	wish	list	or	to	donate,	as	well	as	to	find		more	
information	of		where	to	donate.		The	website	has	been	built	up	very	well.					

	Beautiful	UkrainIan	church	at	UACCNJ.				
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Upcoming Events and Activities                                                                               

THE	CLUB’S	WALKING	GROUP-EVERY	FRIDAY		

	

	

We	are	at	the	Tourne	in	Boonton	August	18th		
from	left;	Mary	M,	Barbara,	Ann,	Kathy	H,	Jen,	Pat	and	Karen	

	
JOEY	BELLA	MEMORIAL	FUND	TRICKY	TRAY-	FRIDAY-	SEPTEMBER	9TH		-6:00	PM	–	
GARDNER		FIELD,	DENVILLE			Buy	sheet	of	tickets	at	gate	at	time	of	event	$15	each-	(See	page	12	)																					
JOEY	BELLA’S	BAND,	BEER	&	BEEF	STEAK	DINNER-	SATURDAY	-	5:30	PM	-	GARDNER		FIELD,	DENVILLE					
$75.00	for	tickets.		Available	at	Denville	Town	Hall	or	Go	to	http://jbmf.eventbrite.com/ 			
DINING	TO	DONATE-MONDAY	THRU	SATURDAY-SEPTEMBER	12TH	-17TH	–	BRICK	46-	(See	page	13,14)	
WOMAN’S		CLUB	EVENING	MEETING-MONDAY-	SEPTEMBER	12TH	-6:30	PM				
Denville	Community	Church	
WOMAN’S		CLUB		DAY	MEETING-TUESDAY-	SEPTEMBER	13TH	-2:30	PM				
DenvIlle	American	Legion	
HIGHLANDS	DISTRICT	COUNCIL	MEETING	–	WEDNESDAY	-	SEPT.	14TH	-6:00	PM				
Parsippany	Troy-Hills	Rescue	&	Recovery	Building			1000	Centerton	Strt.	Parsippany	
	
WOMAN’S	CLUB	EVE	BOOK	–	MONDAY	-	SEPT.	19TH		-	7:00	PM				
At	Ann	Weissenburger’s		Home-	book	discussed-“Valentine”	by	Elizabeth	Wetmore		
WOMAN’S	CLUB	DAY	BOOK	–	THURSDAY	-	SEPT.	22ND		-2:00	PM				
At	Arline	Scholder’s	Home-	book	discussed-“The	Last	Thing	He	Told	Me”	by	Laura	Dave.				
 
GFWC	MIDDLE	ATLANTIC	REGION—THURSDAY-	SUNDAY	-	OCTOBER	6TH-9TH			
Albany,	NY	
	
THE	MORRISTOWN	BOOK	FESTIVAL—FRIDAY-	SATURDAY	-	OCTOBER	7TH-8TH	

Friday-October	7th	-7:30	PM-Keynote	Speaker,	Frank	Bruni	speaks	on	his	memoir,	“Beauty	at	Dusk”	
Saturday-October	8th-	10AM-5PM.	Check	the	website	for	schedule	of	authors,		 	
https://morristownbooks.org/	 	 	 	 	 	at	Mayo	Performance	Center	
	
WOMAN’S		CLUB	EVENING	MEETING-MONDAY-	OCTOBER	10TH	-6:30	PM				
Denville	Community	Church	
WOMAN’S		CLUB		DAY	MEETING-TUESDAY-	OCTOBER	11TH	-2:30	PM				
DenvIlle	American	Legion	
	
	
NJSFWC	FALL	CONFERENCE-	MONDAY-OCTOBER	24TH			
Battleground	County	Club,	Manalapan,	NJ	
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					Sunshine	Corner 
Our	prayers	for	the	people	of	Ukraine	and	for	the	families	of	the	victims	of	the	Tops	Buffalo	
massacre	and	Robb	Elementary	School	Texas	massacre	as	all	impacted	by	gun	violence.				
	
	

 
 
 
                      
                           Candi Starace-O’Bara – September 6th                             Gloria O’Connor– September 7th   
                                            Kathy Holland- September 11th 
                                            Ellen Duffin- September 25th  
  
                                                                
																																																								

                               ~~~ Birthday Month Get Togethers ~~~ 
 Feel free to share your birthday with other members that have their Birthdays the same month as  
yours with a get together, a walk in the park safely, lunch or afternoon tea.   
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													Welcome	to	our	new	members	and	rest	of	our	members.			 
								
	
	

																	AFTERNOON	BOOK	CLUB	
September	22nd-	Thursday-	2:00	PM	
“The	Last	Thing	He	Told	Me”	by	Laura	Dave	
Location-	Arline	Scholder’s	Home	
Contact	Lin	Zrike	at	973-586-7803	or	foggypond@optonline.net	

				
	
	
	
	
	
	
EVENING	BOOK	DISCUSSION	
September	19th		–	Monday	7:00	PM	
	“Valentine”	by	Elizabeth	Wetmore	
Location	–Ann	Weissenburger’s	Home			
Contact:	Ann	Weissenburger	at	973-627-2509	or	aweissenburger@yahoo.com                             
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                          ** Ongoing Club Collections ** 

All	items	can	be	brought	to	our	meetings	and	given	to	the	person	collecting	them	
(Once	we	can	resume	regular	meetings). 

All drop-offs should be checked with COVID-19 policies 
*Collection	for	Rockaway	Food	Pantry	–Presbyterian	Church	– Pat	Bomus.		The	Rockaway	Pantry	is	low	
and	needs	several	types	of	donations.			See	page	10	for	items	requested,	location	and	hours	of	drop	off.					

 
	

*Aluminum	Tabs – Susan	Kleczynski.		From	beer	and	soda	cans	for	Ronald	McDonald	House,	a	nonprofit	
family	&	children’s	charity	dedicated	to	supporting	families	with	sick	children	in	their	time	of	need.				
	
*Inkjet/toner	cartridges	–	Joan	Bowling.		Don't	forget	that	we	continue	to	collect	used	inkjet	and	toner	
cartridges.	Thanks	to	Joan,	many	are	sent	back	to	be	recycled	for	cash	back.		She	deals	with	three	companies	
and	gets	prepaid	shipping	labels	from	them.	The	club	has	drop	offs	locations	at	Provident	Bank,	Investors	Bank,		
&	SmartWorld	coffee.			
	
*Eyeglasses	–	Joan	Bowling.-They	go	to	Eyes	for	the	Needy	and	the	Lion’s	Club.		If	Joan	has	a	big	load	of	
eyeglasses	she	contacts	a	person	in	Rockaway	who	takes	them	to	Millburn	to	Eyes	for	the	Needy.	
	
*Cell	phone	collections	–	Joan	Bowling.		This	is	a	good	moneymaker.		Joan	gets	prepaid	shipping	labels	and	

sends	the	phones	to	a	company	who	sends	our	club	a	check.		 Joan	is	putting	out	plea	for more	
cellphones	to	be	delivered	to	her.		She	needs	more	cell	phones	in	order	to	send	a	box	in. 
	
	
*Collecting	of	Greeting	Card		–	Joan	Bowling.	Joan	is	collecting	the	fronts	of	greeting	cards.		
	
*Coupon	Flyers	–	Joan	Bowling.		Only	coupons	that	have	NOT	expired.		These	are	given	to	Social	Services	in	
Denville.			
	
*Birthday	Bags	–	Joanne	Chiaravalloti.		The	Birthday	bag	items	consist	of	cake	mixes,	frosting,	small	birthday	
design	plates	and	napkins,	candles	and	a	birthday	gift	bag.		Joanne	puts	them	together	and	they	are	given	to	
Social	Services	in	Rockaway	and	Denville.	
	
	
*Small	Toiletries	–	Nancy	Levy.	These	items,	small	and	trial	size,	are	needed	for	the	care	bags	that	are	given	
to	social	services	and	other	local	organizations.		They	include:	shampoo,	soap,	toothbrush,	toothpaste,	
deodorant	and	lotion.	
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Rockaway & Denvil le  Township Public Libraries Update Sept.  2022   
Check	the	websites	to	see	what	the	library	policies	are.		    
Rockaway	Township	Library:						http://www.rtlibrary.org								Tel:	973-627-2344	
Rockaway	Borough	Library	Facebook			
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Library/Rockaway-Borough-Public-Library-
117410801674019/																																																																														Tel:	973-627-5709	
Denville	Library																						http://www.denvillelibrary.org					Tel:	973-627-6555		
Denville	Library	Facebook				https://www.facebook.com/denvillelibrary/.	
 Both	Denville	and	Rockaway	Township	continue	to	have	virtual	programs.	Check	out	their	websites	for	
what	these	wonderful	libraries	continue	to	offer.		Register	for	these	virtual	programs	on	their	websites.		 
	Check	out	this	new	complementary	digital	media	service	offered	by	Denville	and	Rockaway	Libraries.	Requires		
your	library	card.			Download	the	App.	“Hoopla”		
	
DENVILLE	LIBRARY	EVENT	DETAILS	
Friday	Films	are	BACK!			1-3	PM	REGISTRATION	IS	REQUIRED!	Check	Denville	Library	Website.				
				
	

																																																											 	
	
	
																																																																					
			
			
	
Please	e-mail	newsletter	articles	to	Ruth	G.		rgbutterfly777@gmail.com	3	days	before	end	of	month                                  	     	
	

																																																																									 	


